

Meon Junior School

Parent's Weekly Reminders Bulletin

For Week Commencing 29/01/18

- At Meon Junior School we highly value good communication avenues with our parents. Therefore we would like to make you aware of the opportunities open to you should you have any concerns concerning your child. If you have a concern about your child, then please firstly speak to their class teacher. In addition, you can also speak to Year leaders. In Year 3 this is Miss Duncan, in Year 4 this is Miss Mitchell, in Year 5 this is Miss Weld and in Year 6 it is Miss Belfield. Furthermore, it is also possible to make an appointment to see the phase leaders. In the lower school this is Mrs Roberts and in the upper school this is Miss Turner. Should the concern remain unresolved after speaking to the members of staff as stated above, then, please make an appointment to see the Head teacher.
- Wed 31st January- <u>Cake sale</u> in aid of our Lego Team, to cover petrol costs etc
 travelling to Bristol for the FLL National finals competition later in February. Any
 cake donations would be very much appreciated! Please bring cakes (home-made
 would be lovely) to school office. Cakes will be sold for 50p or £1 at lower and
 upper school break to the pupils, so please remember to bring money in on 31st
 Jan.
- For parents who unfortunately were unable to attend the Yr6 SATs information meeting last Monday evening, there is a letter(Yr6 SATs letter Jan 18) and a powerpoint presentation(SATs presentation for parents Jan 2018) available for you to view on our school website. Both can be located under the 'Yeargroup letters 2017-18' tab.
- In addition to making payments via www.feedinghungryminds.co.uk for school meals, there is also a CYPAD phone line available during office hours where payments can be made with a card. The telephone number to call is: 01924 792334.
- Please ensure that you are registered with ParentMail for payment of school clubs and trips. Clubs can be booked via www.parentsevening system.co.uk, then, please pay via the ParentMail system for the club/trip. There is also a ParentMail app which is free to download once you have setup your account from your phone's app store.

Please see over page

- Reminder Class 5W swimming lessons each Tuesday. A swimming kit will be needed, but swimming hats do not need to be worn. Please ensure that your child wears a warm coat.
- Parents- Please find the Meon Junior Maths Calculation policy on the school website (www.meonjuniorschool.org.uk) under 'Policies'.
- Parents/Carers- Please see our school website for the latest Admissions Policy for 2019-2020 (under 'Our school/policies' tab). There is also a response form which we would like you to complete and return to the school office by 31st January 2018, which can also be located in 'policies' or under the 'school letters' tab (school letters 2017-2018).
- Reminder- There will be a change of menu on Tuesday 6th February. Please view the menu, pre-book and pay for your child's meal via www.feedinghungryminds.co.uk A copy of the menu can also be viewed on the school website, under the school meals tab.
- Parents-if possible, please book your child's school meals in advance at home
 online via www.feedinghungryminds.co.uk as this affords the opportunity to make
 payments and to discuss the menu with your child to ensure their choices are met
 throughout the week.

Please see over page